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Dear Mr Stone 

Clarkes Beach Midden Protection Works 

I am writing to advise that at its December 2018 meeting the NPWS Byron Coast Area 
Management Committee decided that rock wall protection of the Clarkes Beach midden is no 
longer required due to the outcomes and recommendations of the recent archaeological 
study. 
 
Understandably, this will have implications for finalising design of protection works for the 
gully between the Holiday Park and the Cape Byron State Conservation Area. NPWS 
maintains its interest in this project as it will reduce impacts on the State Conservation Area 
and the littoral rainforest endangered ecological community which occurs around the gully, 
and which are both protected by legislation.  
 
NPWS is also pursuing its long-standing interest in diverting the stormwater from Lighthouse 
Road which currently flows through the gully and is addressing this matter with Byron Shire 
Council. 
 
NPWS will provide comment on the project designs once they are amended to remove rock 
wall protection for the midden and the designs are able to be considered by the Byron Coast 
Area Management Committee.  
 
Please contact me on (02) 66398300 or sue.walker@environment.nsw.gov.au. if you wish to 
discuss this matter. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
SUE WALKER 
Area Manager Tweed Byron Area 
North Coast Branch 
National Parks & Wildlife Service 
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